
CITIZEN’S POLICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Round Hill (P-5)
Alamo, California

Minutes of Meeting on September 16, 2025

Committee Members in Attendance: Jason Hill, Lee Mlejnek, Rich Johnson,  
Mark Young, Mark Cordone, Corey Berla

Committee Members Absent: Jason Dudum, Bernard Corey

Guests in Attendance:  Deputy Shanks, Cameron Collins (Field Representative 
for the Supervisor’s Office), Elaine Schroth (Round Hill North Resident), Ivan and 
Jacqueline Lee (Round Hill Residents)

The P-5 Advisory Committee was held at Alamo Plaza, Suite 170A. Jason Hill
called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.

Public Comment: Elaine Schroth had questions and concerns about an early 
morning police raid on a home on Rolling Hills Court. This home has been a 
trouble spot in the neighborhood with many late night visitors and other disruptive 
behaviors. Ivan Lee also discussed this home and asked the Committee how 
communication of this kind of event is disseminated and inquired if there are 
additional steps residents can take to be notified and protect themselves. Deputy 
Shanks gave a detailed accounting of the action on Rolling Hills Court and how 
law enforcement is required to deal with the event itself and any results such as 
arrest, eviction or judicial requirements. He also reminded the Committee and 
Guests that civil actions may limit law enforcement.  Mark Young advised that 
everyone can be proactive by using 911 to report suspicious activity to get law 
enforcement notified and involved and this was the best way for Residents to be 
proactive in protecting the Round Hill area.



Financial Report: Mark Young commented that the financial situation is status 
quo and in line with his recent estimates. Discussion centered on the 
combination of the Alamo Police Districts and how that would affect financial 
reserves and the ability to fund other actions to promote safety and security in 
Alamo all to the benefit of residents.

P-5 Activity Report: Deputy Shanks reported that there were no significant 
incidents last month in the P-5 Area. The HOA purchased speed trailer continues 
to provide statistics on the speeds and hourly timing of those speeds and 
indicates a majority of the traffic is obeying speed limits. If the Committee 
believes there are any areas of concern please let the Deputies know. As the 
trailer is moved around to different areas in Round Hill over the coming months 
there will be a much more complete picture of where and to what extent vehicles 
exceeding the speed limit are occurring.

There were 2 recorded vehicle stops and warnings for stop sign violations 
and speeds over the 25 mph limit during August with 1 citation issued. There 
were 34 hours of overtime and no out of area assistance noted for August.

Old Business: Discussion continued about the issue of forming a single Alamo 
Police District.

New Business: none

Approval Of Minutes: Minutes for June and July were approved with one 
correction to reflect that Corey Berla is a member of the P-5 Advisory Committee.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM. 

Respectfully submitted by Lee Mlejnek 
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